

November Highlights

A total of (thirty-one) 31 members and guests gathered at Chartiers Country Club for the November 13, 2013 luncheon meeting.  David McQuiston, spoke of last month’s joint meeting with the Huntington District. Kathyn Klaber, former CEO of the Marcellus Shale Coalition was the guest speaker and highlighted the impact that the Marcellus Shale may have on river industry.  Anyone interested in obtaining a copy of the PowerPoint presentation should contact Cheryll Cranmer directly.  Everyone in attendance was asked to identify themselves and their company affiliation.  Steve Gorecki of Murray Energy was welcomed to his first meeting of the Waterways Association of Pittsburgh.   
Coast Guard News

CDR Lindsay Weaver reviewed the attached report.  Several items were addressed:

· At the Regional Response III Meeting, updates were provided on the Deep Horizon Oil Spill and the clean-up status.  Various technologies were introduced to combat this spill and it should be completed by early next spring.

· The Marine Incident Summit was held prior to the October Waterways luncheon with the Huntington District.  At the Summit, they covered the most recent incident cases and discussed future prevention methods. Safety concerns regarding kayakers and paddle boaters on the North Shore were also raised. Boating Safety educational opportunities through the Coast Guard Auxiliary, Pittsburgh Public Safety Assembly Meetings and the Safe Boat Council are under review and consideration.
· Attached is a copy of the general incident sheet was distributed to the members to aid in understanding the checklist that is utilized when an incident is reported.
· A proposed policy concerning the conditions under which a barge owner may request and be granted a Certificate of Inspection endorsement or letter, allowing the barge to transport shale gas extraction waste water (SGEWW) or frac water in bulk is open for public comment - Federal Register Volume 78, No. 210, under Docket No. USCG-2013-0915.  

If you have any immediate questions or concerns regarding this proposed policy, please contact Dr. Cynthia Znati, Office of Design and Engineering Standards, Hazardous materials Division, at 202-372-1412 or email HazmatStandards@uscg.mil.  If you have any questions viewing or submitting material to the docket, please call Barbara Hairston at 202-366-9826.

Army Corps of Engineers
John Dilla, Lockmaster for Montgomery Lock & Dam, covered the attached Trigger Points, High Water SOP for Emsworth, Dashields and Montgomery Lock & Dams.
Donald Zeiler, Lockmaster for the Emsworth Lock and Dam, reviewed the attached report.
National Weather Service
Joe Palko provided the attached report. 
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
Jim McCarville presented the following information:

· CMAQ applications have been received totaling 30 vessels.  The Port of Pittsburgh Commission is waiting for an inter-agency agreement with PennDot to be executed so that the sub-grantee agreements can be sent out.  Mary Ann targets December 15 to get the sub-agreements out.

· Installation of a Wireless Waterway HUB at the WQED Tower will be completed in December. We will then be looking for terminals that may be interested in hosting part of this network.

· With the assistance of Representatives Shuster and Senator Casey, the WRRDA passed the House and now heads to conference with the Senate.  Once the new WRRDA bill is passed, an event to recognize and honor Representative Shuster and Senator Casey for their efforts will quickly be arranged.  Membership was warned that a short turn around on this would most likely happen.

· The Pennsylvania Transportation Funding package has stalled.  It is unknown if an agreement can be met at this time.  This package needs to be addressed this year or it is believed it could be another three years before these issues are again addressed. Not only is funding for the PPC tied up in this, but without it we can expect significant bridge and road closings for heavy trucks.

· Parties are encouraged to communicate their opinions to the USCG regarding the announcement on the transport of used frac water.

Education Committee Report
Michael Graham reported the following:
· Who Works the Rivers event was held on October 29th with 109 students in attendance.  There was strong industry support and much information was shared regarding river employment opportunities.  
· The Education Committee has decided to hold one “Who Works the Rivers” educational program in 2014.
Navigation Committee Report
Eunice Ratcliff provided the following items:

· A navigational notice was distributed to the membership in regards to the Emsworth Lock & Dam. To prevent further damage to the bulkheads and frames set up over the valves in the large lock chamber at Emsworth, ALL UP AND DOWN BOUND VESSELS WILL BE REQUIRED TO STOP, CATCH A LINE, AND FLATTEN OUT ON THE GUIDE WALL PRIOR TO ENTERING THE LOCK CHAMBER.  All vessels are to enter, work in, and depart the chamber with minimal wake.  All vessels entering the lock and up bound vessels exiting the lock will be required to keep their tow checked against the land wall utilizing the top wall mooring pins the entire length of the confines of the lock chamber. This will help mitigate any future damage and prevent additional delays to the progress of work. This change in operating procedures will be in effect while the Repair Fleet is at the lock. They are scheduled to be completed with all work by 11:00 P.M. on November 22, 2013.  *A diagram of Emsworth will be shared with members.

· The Maintenance Schedule is till awaiting final approval through Corporate in Cincinnati.  Once this is received, the schedule will be shared with all industry members.
Dave McQuiston thanked Eunice for all her hard work and dedication to the Navigation Committee.
Legislative Committee Report
Mark Devinney reported that the House moved a Water Resources Development bill (WRRDA ’13) to passage.  It now heads to conference with the Senate with the percentage of federal funding for Olmsted (either 75% or 100%) still up in the air.

Other Meeting Notes:

David McQuiston thanked the Gateway Clipper Fleet on the excellent job done for the Wine Social Networking event that the Pittsburgh Maritime Club held in October.  Members were also reminded that the annual Pittsburgh Maritime Club holiday party is scheduled for Friday, December 6th at Bella Sera.
October Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for December 11, 2013 at the Chartiers Country Club.  Cost of the luncheon will be $25. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch served promptly at noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, December 5, 2013 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club
December 11, 2013
Menu:


Mixed Field Greens w/Balsamic Vinaigrette dressing
Roasted Sirloin of Beef
Scalloped Potatoes

Crème De Menthe Parfaits


Coffee/Tea/Water

Cost:
$25/per member
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, December 5, 2013 to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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